
From: Steve Pelissier <pelissier@scacog.org>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 9/10/2014 7:36:00 PM
Subject: Appalachian AAA Comments for Meeting with Lt. Governor Tomorrow

Attachments: Appalachian Council of Governments.docx

Tony:

Each of the AAA's have been asked to make comments during the meeting tomorrow. I have attached a copy of the 
comments I plan to make.

To steal the Fox News slogan, I believe that I am being fair and balanced but did want to give you a copy of my
comments.

I guess we'll see you at some point.

Thanks,
Steve

Steven Pelissier
Executive Director
Appalachian Council of Governments 
PO Box 6668 Greenville, SC 29606 
Ph. (864) 241-4643
Fax (864) 242-6957
E-Mail pelissier@scacog.org
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